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The Academic-Student Life Committee 
meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on December 6, 2023 at 1:00 p.m. 
in the Robert Michael Sdao Memorial Board Room
at Niagara County Community College
and via ZOOM

	Academic–Student Life Committee Board Members in Person

	Ms. Gail Tylec, Chairperson (via zoom)
Mr. William Ross
Ms. Sheila Smith (via zoom)
Board Members Excused
Mr. David Haylett, Jr., Vice Chairperson

Ms. Makayla Marie Poissant, Student Trustee



	

	    Administration Present
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President

Ms. Alissa Cummings, Interim Vice President of Student Services
Ms. Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Ms. Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President
Dr. Akie Yanagi, Director of Planning and Research



Academic-Student Life Committee Minutes
Committee Chairperson Tylec called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. 

A roll call acknowledged the following trustee was in person:  Trustee William Ross; Trustees Sheila Smith and Gail Tylec were via zoom.  Administrators present were:  Alissa Cummings, President Murabito, Lydia Ulatowski, and Akie Yanagi.
It was determined this committee meeting does not have a quorum.

The Academic-Student Life Committee meeting minutes of November 1, 2023 were reviewed, there were no questions.  A motion for these minutes will be carried over to the January committee meeting.
C-Annex Program Update
Vice President Ulatowski discussed the progress made with the advisory board for C-Annex.  It is in the planning stages for a breakfast meeting on January 23, 2024 with a ribbon cutting for the welding program.  Construction union president Paul Brown is in contact with Brian Michel for blue print reading class, and an instructor is in place for this class.  
Revised 2023-2024 Academic Calendar (with Juneteenth added)
Vice President Ulatowski stated the committee can move this to the board as a whole, as Juneteenth was approved as a holiday.  Information is shown in red on the materials provided; additional minutes need to be added to the courses.  This will take place for summer 2024, and the summer 2025 calendar also needs to be addressed at a later time.  
Enrollment Updates

Interim Vice President Cummings stated we are doing well and carrying the momentum from fall.  
SUNY Match

Interim Vice President Cummings discussed the challenges of this process.  SUNY Match identifies high school seniors based on geographic location and degree program choice and will send the student an offer of admission to up to four SUNY colleges that are a match.   
FAFSA Changes

A final push is going on today for students who have not filled out the FAFSA.  We have over 1000 applications for spring, and actively processing those.  We are up approximately 350 applications from fall 2022.  Recruiting is ongoing for spring 2024 and fall 2024.  Trustee Ross asked about the culinary enrollment; Interim Vice President Cummings states they have many registration appointments scheduled and we except enrollment up for spring.  Trustee Tylec asked about FAFSA.  Interim Vice President Cummings states the FAFSA completion rate is up 13% from last year at this time.   The new FAFSA for the 2024-2025 year will not open until the start of the new year.  This will be problematic for a number of reasons.  The college does not except to be able to package students financial aid until many weeks into the semester.  Information sharing between FAFSA and HESC will be an issue as well.  Uploading income information will be different this year.  Trustee Tylec asked to make sure all faculty/advisors know about this new process.  President Murabito states the form has been simplified with fewer questions, but getting the process complete is more challenging.

SUNY Updates has been tabled by Interim Vice President Cummings.

Athletics
Interim Vice President Cummings stated this past Saturday, we had 21 baseball players for fall 2024, participate in a signing event held on our campus.  There were over 100 family members present for this event.
Institutional Research Updates – Assessment Updates
1. Wolf Packed program assessment (ongoing) – Project is to assess how well the program is going.  How is this impacting faculty and students? The first student survey was completed this fall and Hanover is currently analyzing the data. As a follow-up, a second round of student survey will be conducted in Spring 2024. This is to measure improved areas and persisting issues of the program and how well the end of the program (book returning process) went for the students. A faculty survey will also be administered during the next semester. 

2. Academic program cost analysis – The plan is to assess how much each program costs the College and how much revenue it is generating for the College, and look at this from the perspectives of the job market trend in our community, region, and the State. The project aims to put the dollar amount in context and understand which programs are “viable” for our college in terms of the need of our community/region/State (What does the community need from the College to support our programs?). It is not a single report that will end on its own, but is rather a decision-making report to help our leadership decide the ways in which we pay for our programs (especially for those that are expensive but needed programs). 

3. Enrollment funnel analysis – Assesses which students or student subpopulations are most likely to progress through the College’s enrollment funnel (from prospect -> inquiry -> application -> eventually enrollment/registration). We are planning to look at this funnel based on demographic variables, e.g., age, race/ethnicity, regional status, part-time/full-time, etc., but the details of these variables will be determined in consultation with Hanover. The ultimate goal is to incorporate this assessment into our strategic plans and evaluate the results in relation to our strategic plan goals. 

4. Gatekeeper course analysis – What is keeping students from graduating?  Identify those courses of high enrollment but low retention programs that are preventing a large number of students from completion. We may look at program level issues and/or specific assignments within specific courses. We will look for high enrolled programs that have high failure rates – grade analysis and course assignment assessments - to see what is happening inside these courses. Results will be an action plan (The results will go to divisions and ACE for discussion so they can take appropriate actions on these courses so that our students can succeed.). 

Some academic failures may not have anything to do with academics. President Murabito discussed the cost analysis committee formed to determine what programs are different from other programs.  Not to eliminate, but what are costs.  Is more funding needed.

5. Student placement testing analysis – Students are placed in the proper areas according to the College’s review of their high school or transfer records, and this process sometimes becomes an obstacle for some students. Are we placing them correctly? This project is likely to be a records review including student placement records and checking their outcomes. - We will assess the program placement procedure. 

President Murabito discussed remediation.  What can we do as an alternative to make a student successful?
6. Scholarship offering analysis – How many scholarships does our college have and how many are awarded to our students?  We can look at the pre-application process, application rate for scholarships, etc.  Goal is to find the student to target and offer appropriate aid to facilitate the College’s recruitment efforts. 

Committee Chair Tylec stated the next Academic / Student Life committee meeting will be on Wednesday, 
January 3, 2024 at 1:00 p.m.  Please let Barb Walck know if you will be in person or via zoom.
There were no further questions.

The meeting adjourned at 1:52 p.m.  
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President
